
   Moss Lane School Newsletter  

      Friday 7th February 2025   

 
 
 

Dear Families,  
 

We have had a busy week in school with some lovely productive learning going on.  
 
This week we have recognised National Mental Health Week with the focus being ’Know 
Yourself and Grow Yourself’. Classes have done lots of learning, lessons and activities linked 
to this. It’s been a fantastic opportunity for us to shine a spotlight on the importance of 
children and young people's mental health. We wanted the children to embrace self–
awareness and explore what it means to them. This will help them to grow and develop 
resilience to cope with what life throws at them. 

 
 If you want to find out more, please go to: - 

 
http://www.childrensmentalhealthweerk.org.uk/families/ 
 
Here are some online resources that can help support your child’s learning  

 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/articles/zk37bdm#zsby9ty 

Being part of a safe, positive community is vital for our mental health and wellbeing. We thrive 
when we have strong connections with other people and supportive communities that remind 
us, we are not alone. Communities can provide a sense of belonging, safety, support in hard 
times, and give us a sense purpose Some children may share with grown-ups at home their 
learning.   

 
We look forward to welcoming parents after half-term for parents’ evenings and we hope you 
find the updates on your child’s progress helpful.  
 
Enjoy and have a relaxing and restful weekend.  

 
 

Mrs Abbott  
Headteacher  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

http://www.childrensmentalhealthweerk.org.uk/families/
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/articles/zk37bdm#zsby9ty


Thai Chai 
 
Year One thoroughly enjoyed exploring the ancient art of Tai Chi. Their focus was amazing when 
learning a number of moves. They have been able to use the new breathing techniques they learnt to 
help bring moments of clam to their busy school days. 

 
 

Resilience Doodlebugs workshops  
 

This week, each class had a workshop combining drawing skills and resilience 
as part of Children's Mental Health Week. We learnt about having a 'fixed 
mindset' versus having a 'growth mindset' and learnt that making mistakes is 
a very important part of acquiring new skills. The children enjoyed carefully 
creating cartoon artwork whilst finding out how to train our brains to not give 
up when something is too tricky. 
If you are interested in learning more about how to encourage growth 
mindsets at home, please visit this helpful 
website:  https://www.mindsetworks.com/parents/growth-mindsetparenting 

Charterhouse Music  
This week, Year 2 had the opportunity 

to visit Charterhouse School to both 

and watch and take part in a concert. 

They were introduced to the many 

different instruments of the orchestra, 

listened to various classical and 

whimsical pieces of music, and 
enjoyed a musical retelling of Rudyard 

Kipling's How the Whale Got His Throat. Year 2 even got the opportunity 

to partake in some singing themselves alongside the orchestra, which was definitely the highlight of 

the visit! Many thanks to Mrs Leggett, Charterhouse, and the orchestra for organising a musical midd 

https://www.mindsetworks.com/parents/growth-mindsetparenting


                 What’s coming up….   

 
        Monday 10th February 
        Otters Woodland School 
 
        Tuesday 11th February 
        Safer Internet Day 
        Zone of regulation training for 
        Parents at 5pm 
        Honeybees Woodland School 
 
         Wednesday 12th February 
         Zone of Regulation Training for 
         Parents at 9am 
 
          Half Term 
          17th – 23rd February 
 
         Monday 24th February 
         Children return to school 
         Hedgehogs Woodland School 
 
        Tuesday 25th February 
        Parents Evening  
        3.40pm – 7pm 
 
       Thursday 27th February 
       Parent Evening 
       3.34pm – 5.30pm 
 
        Monday 3rd March 
        Squirrels Woodland School  
 
  

 
 
Healthy lunches  

 At Moss Lane, we regularly talk to the children about the 
benefits of a healthy lifestyle and staying active. One part 
of ‘being healthy’ is the food we eat and we know that 
when children eat healthily, they are more able to learn 
and take part in our daily school activities. If your child 
brings a packed lunch to school, please remember to 
offer healthy choices and remember that we are a ‘no 
nuts’ school. 
 

 
 
 

Medication at School…  
 

We wanted to remind you that we can only administer 
prescribed medicine to your child at school when four 
doses are required, e.g., three doses are given at home 
and one at school, usually given at lunchtime. The 
medicine should be in the original container with a 
prescription label clearly stating the child's name, 
medication name, date of issue, expiry date and dosage 
required. We request that you come to the office to 
complete a permission form detailing the dosage and 
frequency of medicine. Medicines cannot be handed 
into class or via the child. An adult should deposit and 
collect these medicines each day as we cannot give them 
back to your child.  

 
 

Uniform 
 
Please can we remind you that visible base layers are not 
part of our school uniform. Children are encouraged to 
wear vests, polo shirts and jumpers/cardigans in colder 
weather. Thank you for your support.  

 

Woodland School 

 Thank you to all the parents that have helped out at 
woodland school. We really appreciate your time and 
dedication. Just a reminder that if you are attending as a 
helper, please do not take any photographs or have your 
phone out whilst there.  This is due to GDPR and 
safeguarding reasons. Thank you for your continued 
cooperation. 
 



GODALMING LEARNING PARTNERSHIP’s GET TEACHING PROGRAMME  
Why not GET Teaching with the 
Godalming Learning 
Partnership and Winchester 
University? The Godalming 
Learning Partnership is a large 
group of schools serving the 
children and families of the 
Godalming area. We are a 
strong collaborative group with 
a long history of working 
closely together to achieve 
more for our young people, 
schools and community.  
We run an exciting opportunity 
to train as a teacher in 
partnership with Winchester 
University and are inviting 
applications to start in Sept 
2025.  

 
The one-year school-led GET Teaching PGCE programme provides the perfect combination of 
immersive classroom experience in our local schools and academic study at Winchester University.  
Our current trainees are teaching and training across all our schools ensuring they gain invaluable 
experience of a wide range of settings.  

 
If you are interested and want to know more e-mail Rachel on: coordinator@godalminglearning.org  
APPLY NOW TO START THIS SEPTEMBER Find out more about the course and how to apply at: 
https://find-teacher-training-courses.service.gov.uk/course/2JT/3F9B 
 

Communicating with the school 

 
The wellbeing of our teachers is a top priority, and we believe it is crucial to provide them with the 
opportunity to relax and recharge outside of their working hours. Therefore, we kindly request that 
you refrain from emailing the class email between 5:30pm and 8:00am or over the weekend. 
  
We understand that communication between parents and teachers is essential, and we value your 
involvement and engagement in your child's education. However, by respecting these boundaries, 
we can collectively create a healthy work-life balance for our educators, enabling them to continue 
providing the high-quality education our school. 
  
We encourage you to plan your communications accordingly, aiming to send any non-urgent emails 
during the school day, ideally between 8:30am and 4:30pm from Monday to Friday. By doing so, we 
can ensure that our teaching staff have the necessary time to respond to your queries and concerns 
effectively, while also striking a balance between their personal and professional lives. 
  
We sincerely thank you for your understanding, cooperation, and ongoing support in implementing 
this policy. It is through our collaborative efforts that we can safeguard the wellbeing of our entire 
school community. If you have any urgent matters that require immediate attention outside the 

designated email hours, please do not hesitate to contact the school office directly. 



 

 



 


